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    Cumulative attendance 
    2/2016 through 1/2017 
Board Members Attendance Present Absent 
Patrick McGee, Chair P 10 1 
Mark Booth, Vice Chair  P 6 1 
Joan Hinton  P 11 0 
Lakhi Mohnani  P 11 0 
Howard Nelson  P 4 0 
Peter Cooper P 6 1 
Chris Evert P 1 0 
        
Alternates:       
Michael Madfis  P 8 3 
Jonathan Keith P 1 0 
Robert Smith  P 10 1 

  
  
Staff Present 
Bruce Jolly, Board Attorney 
Rhonda Hasan, Assistant City Attorney  
Porshia Goldwire, Clerk, Code Enforcement Board 
Crystal Green-Griffith, Clerk III 
Yvette Ketor, Clerk III 
Tasha Williams, Administrative Aide 
AnnMarie Lopez, Clerk III 
Michael Sanguinetti, Code Enforcement Officer 
Alejandro DelRio, Building Inspector 
Jose Abin, Building Inspector 
Robert Masula, Building Inspector 
George Oliva, Chief Building Inspector 
Mario Carrasquel, Building Inspector 
Jamie Opperlee, Prototype Inc., Recording Secretary 
  
Communication to the City Commission 
Motion made by Mr. Cooper, seconded by Ms. Hinton, to recommend the City put a notice out to condominium 
property managers reminding them that any condo work must be done per code and by a licensed contractor with 
proper permits.  In a voice vote, motion passed 5-0. 
Motion made by Ms. Evert, seconded by Mr. Cooper, to ask the City Commission to address the issue of individuals 
walking into City Hall off the street and to suggest that the metal detector is always utilized for members of the 
public attending meetings in Commission Chambers.  In a voice vote, motion passed 5-0. 
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